
	Minutes of the Full Governors Committee
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TAVISTOCK COMMUNITY PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL
	Chaired by: MANDY PARKES (MP)
	Clerked by: KATHY LINGARD (KL)

	PRESENT: Fiona Arundel (FA), Caroline Down (CD), Darren Newland (DN), Michelle Isaac (MI), Lynnette Selbie (LS), Mandy Parkes (MP), Craig Holt (CH), Helen Leaver (HL), Sue Gawman (SG), Helen Summers (HS), Chloe Matthews (CM),  Pat Dickinson (PD),



	APOLOGIES:  Dan Bates (DB), Alen Guy (AG), Laura Handel (LH)

Nil heard Emma Taynton-Young (ET-Y), 



	Item Ref.
	Minutes
	Action

	FG14_48
	Apologies for Absence ​ - see above
	

	FG14_49
	Governors to declare any interests relating to the Agenda - NIL
	

	FG14_50
	Minutes of Last Meeting March 2015 (Available on e-schools)
These were agreed as a true record. MP signed and passed to SG for filing
	DECISION

	FG14_51
	Matters Arising

FG14_27 Confirmation of committee Membership: 

These has since been agreed as follows
· DN, MI – Curriculum/Data & FP&P

· HS, CM – Curriculum/Data

· TH – FP&P 
	

	FG14_52
	Curriculum & Data Meeting Minutes 11/6/15 (Available on e-schools) 
Nil Comment
	

	FG14_53
	Finance & Personnel + Premises Meeting Minutes 15/6/15 (Available on e-schools)
· SG highlighted the changes to the Finance Policy and recruitment for the After School Club.

· LS advised that Yr 6 in September were now due to have 34 pupils. This could be increased up to as many as 60 as we had to accept any pupils County submitted.  Governors were asked to consider at what point the group needed to be split into 2 classes LS confirmed that at present the school had budgeted for 1 experienced Teacher, 1 F/T Assistant and 2 TA’s for individual children.    The pros and cons were discussed and considered by Governors:
· If decide to split we would need to recruit an additional teacher (additional salary)  – probably a NQT at this late stage

· Range of pupils – higher and lower

· Moving other staff members around – September staffing had already been carefully considered

· A new classroom for the extra classroom would need to be created by converting the current staffroom.  The music room would become a temporary classroom. MI said this was planned for September 2016 so could it be brought forward? 
· Pupil Premium – 66%

· LS said that we could be due for an Ofsted inspection either in 2015 or 2016. 

 After much discussion it was agreed by all Governors, with 1 abstention, that the class be split into 2 and that an additional teacher be recruited.
	

	FG14_54
	SSIP - A number of action plans around the theme of Communication had been created.  LS had circulated a draft of the Governor action plan.  The Governors agreed to monitor and evaluate - in the classroom/ around the school/ in the home/ in the community -  the areas below:
· HSA – Helen Leaver

· Co-Operative Learning Trust – Craig Holt

· Home School Diary & KS1 & 2 – Chloe Mathews and Helen Summers

· Observation  and sampling – Pat Dickinson – Foundation & KS1 and Michelle – KS2

· School Council – Helen Leaver

· Lunchtime & Playground– Caroline Down and Fiona Arundel

· Curriculum Sharing – Michelle Isaac and Pat Dickinson

· Governors presence on website – profiles to be agreed at Septembers Meeting 
· GB Agenda Item – twitter message – Craig Holt 

· Governors Minutes onto website – Sue Gawman

· Parents Eve – Chloe Matthews

· Link with outstanding Governing Body – new Chair

In addition key things to be monitored are attendance SMSC & BV, safeguarding, pupil premium, behaviour & safety, pupil progress.  She said that in the Pupil Survey 6 children had disagreed with the “I feel safe at school ” comment – this should be reviewed and amended so that 100% of pupils felt safe at school.
HL said that she felt the pupil survey had mentioned bullying a lot – was this normal.  LS said that she had not picked this up but would review it again.
HL also suggested that the comments be added to the school prospectus- it was an excellent insight to the children’s perception. It was agreed that this was a good idea.  PD & HL noted some errors in the prospectus.  SG to review and correct as appropriate.
LS suggested that each Governor pick an agenda item and in advance of the meeting prepare a comment/question to be discussed at the meeting. These arrangements to be confirmed at the September meeting.
	LS
SG

	FG14_55
	Policies (Available on e-schools) 

·  Finance (from F&P/P14_25) Amended
· Complaints [NEW DCC] (C/F From F&P/P14_25)

· Administration of Medicine in School (renewal +appendices)
· Child Protection (safeguarding) (renewal)
· School Prospectus (updated) 

· Admissions Policy (DCC ) Amended
· Staff Leave and Absence (DCC) Added at meeting. SG advised some amendments. HS confirmed no comments from Staff.
· Staff Discipline
· Staff Conduct
· Staff Grievance 
Above policies were all unanimously approved by Governors 
· Partnership Policy – SG queried this policy at the meeting.  KL to review. [23/6 copy forwarded to LS/SG/ LS confirmed not required. KL to remove from list]
· Staff Capability / Performance – this was the Teacher Appraisal Policy which had been reviewed in March 2015 FG14_44). KL to update list.
SG confirmed that all staff policies were available in the staff room. 
	DECISION

)

)

KL[DONE]

)

)

	FG14_56
	Head Teacher Report (available on e-Schools)
LS summarised her report.

Progress and Standards Spring term - Yr4 ARE 40 in reading.  She said this had been investigated and 7 children had been one sub-level off the boundary of 3a. (ie 3b and 3c were not included). However this should straighten out in the Summer.  It was a reflection of the new curriculum and a change in level boundaries. CH confirmed that the teachers were finding the transition quite challenging.

Progress towards Targets 2015 - 2013/2014/2015 – we had not broken through the 80% for Reading, Writing and Maths combined but hope to do so this year.
Tavistock Area Learning Community (TALC)- LS confirmed that this had finished in April 2015. SG had offered to finalise and distribute any monies left.  

Co-operative Learning Trust – both LS and MP were active within this group.

Transition to Tavistock College – 44 pupils were going to the College with enhanced transition packages where required. 1 pupil was going to Okehampton.

Pupil Attendance – LS said she was very pleased with pupil attendance of 96.5%

Child Protection/ CIC - LS/LH both dedicate a lot of time to these pupils.

Exclusions - There had only been 1 exclusion for this academic year.

Special Needs – numbers had gone up to 37% - but this is as expected as a growing school 
	

	FG14_57
	Governor Training
KL had circulated a list of training undertaken by Governors. MP reminded Governors to notify KL of any planned training 
	

	FG14_58
	Governor Vacancies : 

· Mandy Parkes – Chair and Governor (Co-Opted) 

· Tamsin Hopkins (Co-opted)
LS thanked Mandy for all her kind and generous thoughts and that the school, staff & governors all appreciated the hard work she had done through the good and bad times.  LS suggested arranging a social gathering in September and Mandy agreed
We now had 2 co-opted vacancies and various names were considered. People from the college, a Governor from another GB. Local businesses.  It was suggested that they be approached to see whether they would be interested.
Also the Chair’s position would be vacant as at September which was a worthwhile and valued role.  It would require someone to commit more time, possibly during the day, and would be supported fully by LS and the school.  It was noted that a staff Governor could not take on this role. 
	

	FG14_59
	Any Other Business
· CD confirmed she had reviewed the register and roll book.

· It was also confirmed that there was a data meeting on 13th July at 5.30pm to discuss the KS data. 
	

	Date of Next Meeting – 14th September @ 6.00pm



These minutes are agreed
*Without amendment / with the following amendments (*please delete as appropriate):
Signed:                                   

Dated:

Drafted : 23/6/15
Reviewed

E-schools :  15/12/14
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